
Proud to be Canadian
“They shall not grow old,
As we that are left grow old;
Age shall not weary them; 
nor the years condemn
At the going down of the
 sun and in the morning 
WE WILL REMEMBER THEM.”
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Comrades:
I’m pleased to report that our branch has been busy even with 
restricted hours. Hall rentals have increased and over the last 
month we’ve hosted fundraisers for Youth sports teams, Buck 
and Does, Liquidation sales,Vinyl record shows,Quarter 
Auctions, Celebration's of Life and week long medical training. 
It’s been busy.
Last weekend we hosted the zone Cribbage Tournament and 4 of 
our teams will be moving on to the Districts. Our sports and card 
leagues have begun.  Monday afternoon ladies Euchre and 
Wednesday night mixed Euchre are very well attended. Special 
thanks to Brenda Bridgewater who has volunteered to run both 
programs. We have also inherited an additional snooker team and 
a new mixed dart team that play on Friday night. Both these are a 
welcome addition to our branch.
Our poppy campaign is almost wrapped up and l’m happy to 
announce that we have exceeded last year’s donations. Special 
thanks to our poppy chair Sandy Wallace, her committee the 
Cadet Cores and to all the volunteers that helped make this year’s 
campaign a great success. Congratulations to Don Wolan and his 
committee who have successfully completed the poster and 
literacy campaign to all the schools in our area. The packages 
have been picked up and are ready for delivery to the district.
Planning is underway for the New Year’s  Eve and Levi celebra-
tions. Volunteers continue to be an issue. It’s always the same 
group of people that continue to support the branch. I’m 
concerned that we might wear them out. With the loss of our 
bartender John Bridgewater our staff, executive and members are 
still in shock and continue to grieve. It was a very traumatic event 
that they had to deal with. With a busy December ahead of them 
they will be taxed to their limit..
We are experiencing some plumbing issues in our men’s wash-
room downstairs. It looks like we may have to refurbish the 
bathroom. We also have a water issue in our main cooler and 
paneling which needs to be repaired. Comrade Don Wolan is 
actively seeking quotes for both this repairs. Hopefully we will 
be able to make the necessary repairs in the next year.
I’m optimistic about the future and growth of our branch. Mem-
berships are up and rentals are increasing. More members are 
utilizing their branch and participating in the programs and 
events we offer.
We are a family! The tragic event that happened to our family 
and branch will not soon leave us. Hopefully over the next few 
weeks we’ll be able to remember all the good times and memo-
ries that we shared with our fallen comrade.  To our staff and 
executive thank you for your support. You guys are the best!
To all of you I would like to wish everyone a Merry Christmas 
and prosperous New Year.
I will be out of the branch from January 12/25 to March 15/25. 
All correspondence and Legion business should be sent to our 
first vice Comrade Don Wolan in my absence.
Yours in service, Ron Butcher
President Branch 461 Dunsdon Legion

104 Brant Ave, Brantford, ON
info@riverviewterrace.ca
www.riverviewterrace.ca

ARE YOU A VETERAN
LOOKING FOR A   

Its our way of saying thank
you to our Canadian Legion
members

At Riverview Terrace Retirement 
Residence, it is our privilege to
honor those who have served our
country.  Exclusively for Canadian
Legion members, you can enjoy
your first month for free when
you move into a Levante Living
retirement residence.  

Call 519-756-4141 

Managed by

RETIREMENT
RESIDENCE? 

to learn more about this special deal

IN MEMORIUM
BILL STOCKDALE

JOHN BRIDGEWATER
PAT EZENGA AND BORGY ELSTEN.



RCL Branch 461 Dunsdon - Information
9 Tollgate Road Brantford ON. N3R 4Z4 

www.dunsdonbranch461.ca ● dunsdonbr461@rogers.com ● 519 752-6668
Bar Hours (winter): Monday 2pm to 4pm (6 to 10 for cards), Tuesday 6pm to 10pm Wednesday 

2pm to 11pm, Friday 2pm to 9pm (later when darts on), Saturday 6pm to 11pm

CONTACT NUMBERS 
Ron Butcher for General Legion Inquires 226 387-3750 rwb1243@bell.net 
Sandra Eisenbach for Rentals 519 304-4426 sandraeisenbach@hotmail.ca 

David Petit-Pas for Veterans Services and Entertainment 519 751-7883 chrystal_petitpas@yahoo.com 
Sandy Wallace for Poppy Inquires 519 759-4568 sandywallace@cruiseshipcenter.com 

Cheryl Potter for Membership 519 756-7405 cpotter@rogers.com
Don Wolan for Youth Education & Bar 519 771-7872 rcl461vicepresident@gmail.com 

Jack Wallace for Awards and Pins 519 759-4568 swalla@sympatico.ca
WEEKLY EVENTS 

Ladies Euchre 1pm Monday Mixed League Cribbage 7-10pm Monday
Men's League Cribbage 7-10pm Tuesday   Drop In Snooker 6pm -11pm Tuesday 

Mixed Progressive Euchre 7-11 pm Wednesday League Snooker 6-10pm Wednesday 
Line Dancing 9am Thursday Mixed League Darts 7-11pm Friday

(some events do not run every week due to scheduling - always check with the organizer or Bartender)

SATURDAY ENTERTAINMENT - Downstairs Lounge 7pm to 11pm Doors open at 6pm

Note: Music Trivia requires pre registration Please contact Ross McGuiness at mcguinnes9535@rogers.com
Karaoke is with Murray Mclean from Brantford Party Rentals  

NEXT GENERAL MEETING
March 19th, 2025

ENTERTAINMENT
Our Saturday entertainment has been doing well. The new 
format seems to be working,every second Saturday we host 
Music Trivia with Ross McGuinnes, every fourth Saturday we 
host Karaoke with Gord Taite (there is no entrance fee for 
these two events). We have some great music up and coming. 
Check out the new format calendar which has all the Legion 
information on one page.
Comrade Don Wolan 1st vice president
Our Next General Meeting will be held on March 19th, 2025. 
Your up to date membership card is required for entry. 
Come on out and support your executive.

400 CLUB
The next 400 club elimination draw will be May 9th, 2025. If 
you are interested in obtaining a ticket for the draw please 
leave your name and number with the Legion bartender or 
myself. I can be reached at rcl461vicepresident@gmail.com 
Comrade Don Wolan – Lottery Chairperson

BUILDING
We have run into some problems with our main beer cooler 
and it is in need of some repair. We will be looking into this in 
the New Year and we may need to do some fundraising, as it 
would be quite expensive to complete.
Comrade Don Wolan – 1st Vice president

BAR MATTERS: Our Friday afternoon social is doing 
quite well and we hope to see you out. Our Saturday enter-
tainment has had some really great turnouts, the music Trivia 
and Karaoke has a great crowd so overall we are doing quite 
well. We have made changes to our pricing due to the “Tax” 
Holiday that our government has imposed upon us. The new 
prices will be in effect until February 15.  I would like to 
acknowledge our great Bartending staff. Joanne Gilbert, Pat 
Johnstone, Sandra Eisenbach,  Scott Butcher and especially 
Melissa Cheeseman. Their dedication to the Legion is well 
appreciated We lost one of our beloved Bar personal John 
Bridgewater, he will be missed. I would also like to thank 
the other members of our Legion family: Doug Hopkins our 
maintenance person, Brenda Bridgewater and Mandy 
Bridgewater our cleaning personal, Cindy Dickens and 
Meghan Campell in the office. Comrade Don Wolan – 1st 
Vice president

www.comfortplusheatandcool.com
Brantford (519)752-2250
Hamilton (905)388-4800

Cambridge (519)658-6441



HONOURS AND AWARDS
A service awards were presented at our
General Meeting on November 20th, 2024. 

Jack Wallace - Past President

        POPPY
CAMPAIGN 2024

What a fantastic Poppy Campaign we had this 
year. It went over 3 weekends so was a busy 
time for all. Our Poppy Committee did anoth- 
er great job of distributing the poppies to all 
of our locations in a timely manner. Many of 
the regular volunteers plus new faces came 
forward to help and fill in for others who 
were unable to help. We again had a number 
of Air Cadets, some Navy/Sea Cadets and 
Army Cadets on Friday night and Saturday 
mornings helping at various locations in our 
area of this north end. Over 800 volunteer 
hours were tracked plus more behind the 
scenes.
We raised $44,613.95 during our new Poppy 
year of January to December. Thanks to 
everyone for your support to make this a 
success.
Sandy Wallace, Poppy Chair

BERNIE KIRBY  -----------------   65 YEARS

ALLEN JONES   -----------------   50 YEARS

DAVE CURTIS      --------------   50 YEARS

MAC MCARTHUR    --------   30 & 35 YEARS

FRED HEYWARD   --------------   45 YEARS

CHERYL POTTER   ---------------  20 YEARS

519-753-7157
423 St. Paul Ave., Brantford

RUSTY’S NO FRILLS BRANTFORD

108 Colborne St W,  Brantford, Ontario



Residential Friendly Dumpsters™

®

REMEMBRANCE SERVICES
Please allow me to extend to all who made our Remembrance Day celebrations complete and appropriate.
To the countless volunteer hours of poppy sellers, counters and organizers thank you.  To those who helped our branch services 
go well, and feel complete. to the Men of Song, cadets, other participants.
I especially which to thanks the Cenotaph committee of the
City/County/SixNations/56th Field Regiment and volunteer groups. It was well 
attended and appropriately honours those who made the supreme sacrifice.  As it was a 
school day, significant attendance from students, and student speakers. 
We were honoured by 3 passes of the Lancaster from the Canadian Warplane Museum 
in Hamilton.  The 2025 plans are beginning with the expected problems of road 
construction in the downtown.
Thank you all again, Jim Sutton, Padre 

THANK YOU TO OUR EVENT SPONSORS

FOR MORE INFORMATION CONTACT
JOAN MINNERY AT 519-771-5687 or joanminnery@gmail.com

Residential Friendly Dumpsters™

®

519-751-0268
147 Colborne St W

Brantford, ON N3T 1K9

(519) 752-3653
www.maratoscounselling.com

1-888-244-7401
Hamilton /London

Woodstock/ Brantford 

1-877-871-2215
grandbridgeenergy.com

Serving Hamilton, Brant and Surrounding Areas
905-630-7829

www.goldenagemanagement.ca
info@goldenagemanagement.ca



TAKE OUT & DELIVERY
519-752-9900

84 CHARING CROSS ST., BRANTFORDFax: 519-448-3033

Scott Dinsmore
Cell: 519-755-1183

Complete Upholstery Repairs
Appliance Touch-ups
Wood Touch-ups
Ful Furniture set up

Tel: 519-448-3032

FURNITURE TECH
In Home Furniture Repair

MORE THAN JUST CRUISES
We Are

Dream Holiday Makers
CALL, CLICK or COME IN TODAY

Contact: Sandy Wallace
sandywallace@expediacruises.com
www.ExpediaCruises.ca/Brantford

265 King George Rd., Brantford, ON

Sandy W
519-756-9711

 Locally owned and operated for over 40 years, 
Great selection of all styles of books to interest anyone.

226-938-1628
331 Brant Ave., Brantford

Custom Displays: Design/Manufacture: CNC Routing
162 Bruce St. Brantford ON N3S 4Z4
519 756-1980   info@profabplastics.ca

www.profabplastics.ca

Don Wolan

SANCHEM
Sanitation Supplies Inc.

John Fletcher

21 Kenyon Street, Unit 3
Brantford, Ontario N3S 7R7

BRANT: 519-756-0110
FAX: 519-756-0112

HAM: 905-521-5648

deep steam
STEWART LINN

Deep Steam® Extraction of Brantford
21 DUNSDON STREET, BRANTFORD, ONTARIO N3R 3J2

Tel. (519) 754-4145

Specialists in
Carpet and Upholstery Cleaning

Dry Carpet Cleaning
Residential and Commercial

Dania Morrison 1 James Hiller Lucy Krantz 1 Central Baptist Academy
CorDelia Kitchen 2 St. Leo Jamie Tran 2 Braemer House
Grayson Fi\orman 3 James Hiller Jurnee Perkins 3 Central Baptist Academy

Colour Poem
Ila Macini 1 Central Baptist Academy John Skupnik 1 Braemer House

Anthony Zaghhlove 2 James Hiller Angel Boersma 2 Central Baptist Academy
Tucker Carte-Boer 3 Brier Park Luke Reeves 3 Braemer House

B&W Essay
Kara Cloet 1 Braemer House Amber Haynes-Hills 1 Our Lady Of Providence

Oliver savoie 2 St. Leo Iris Letourneaw 2 Branlyn Community School
Maisy Faria 3 St. Leo 3

Colour Poem
Julie Romero 1 Notre Dame Megan Latultppe 1 Braemer House
Laina Penner 2 Central Baptist Academy Jesse Bryson 2 Braemer House

Trinity Anne Gilbert 3 Central Baptist Academy John Skupnik 3 Braemer House
B&W Essay

Magdiel-Rose Corvallha1 Central Baptist Academy Zayd Haris Gilani 1 Braemer House
Denique Elliot 2 Notre Dame Gabriel Smith 2 Braemer House
Esther Coar 3 Central Baptist Academy 3

Intermediate - 7,8,9
Posters Essays & Poems

Primary - Kindergarten, 1,2,3
Colour Black & White

Junior - 4,5,6
Posters Essays & Poems

RCL Dunsdon Br. 461 - Literary and Poster Contest  - 2024

SERVICE OFFICER’S REPORT
Christmas is fast approaching and I have a couple of requests.

1. Members who have loaned medical equipment that they no longer require, please return it to the Branch so that others 
may use it.

2. We ask if you know someone who is in hospital or shut-in and would appreciate a visit, please notify us. You may leave 
the information with the office or call me at 519-751-7883. We would love to see them if we know about it.

That is my report and I so move,
David Petit-Pas, Service Officer

PS I wish everyone
the merriest
Christmas and a 
Happy, Healthy 2025!

VETERANS AND 
SERVICE NIGHT
We are planning on 
starting a
"Veterans and Service" 
night.
This will be on Monday 
evenings starting in
January. All Current and 
past Military,
Police and Fire can come 
in and enjoy $1
off all alcoholic Beverag-
es, shoot a round
of pool.
Details to follow.
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